All, 

Social Media reports of persons wearing clown costumes on campus this evening along with additional posts regarding students being injured by a clown are false. Should an actual threat to campus be present, the community will be advised through email, voice mail, text messages, the WCU official web page, and several other methodologies by University Officials. Snapchat, Tweets, and face book postings by others typically do not have first-hand accurate information regarding emergencies or threats. We are aware of a face book posting depicting a clown but at this point we have no reason to believe that this posting and the subsequent social media misinformation are related. There is no threat to campus at this time, there is no shelter in place and the campus should resume it’s normal activities. In case of emergency always call our emergency dispatch center at 828-227-8911. Thanks.            
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